R.M. OF LUMSDEN NO. 189 MINUTES OF THE WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION#2017-052 PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON AUGUST 10, 2017

The Rural Municipality of Lumsden Council convened the public hearing for the Wastewater Treatment Facility Development Application #2017-052, on the afternoon of Thursday, August 10, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. with Reeve Kent Farago presiding.

Present:

Reeve:

Kent Farago

Councillors:

Jeremy Andrew, Charlene Richmond, Ian White, Ed Thorpe,

John Langford, Cody Jordison

Chief Administrative

Officer:

Darcie Cooper

Asst. Administrator:

Krystal Strong

Town of Lumsden

Councillor:

Rhonda Phillips

Attendees:

Rand Luhning Dave Hanson Terry Pfeifer

The public hearing was held for the purpose of receiving submissions regarding the proposed

Development Application submitted by the Town of Lumsden for the construction of a Wastewater Treatment Facility.

Reeve Kent Farago declared that the hearing was open.

Background Information:

Town of Lumsden Councillor Rhonda Phillips presented a slide show, offering details of the process of designing and constructing the proposed wastewater treatment facility.

Receive Verbal and Written Submissions:

Dave Hanson

- Mr. Hanson asked if the current lagoon would continue to be used.
 - O Town Councillor Phillips advised that a small lagoon system for backup storage would be used in the event of heavy rains or power outages. She explained that the wastewater will all be stored in enclosed tanks.
- Mr. Hanson asked what affect there would be on the Nordic Trails
 - o Town Councillor Phillips reported that the trails were designed with the future facility in mind and that the facility would enhance the trail system

Councillor Cody Jordison

- Councillor Jordison asked Councillor Phillips to explain the suitability of the site and the stability of the ground for the facility
 - o Town Councillor Phillips assured that the engineers are confident that the facility site is a safe building site, along with the areas that will contain the discharge pipes.

CAO Darcie Cooper stated that no written submissions were received.

Reeve Kent Farago declared the Public Hearing closed at 3:14p.m.

Reeve Kent Farago

Chief Administrative Officer